
ISSUED:  November 28, 2022 

   
 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 
 

OF OREGON 
 

PCN 5 
 

In the Matter of 
 
IDAHO POWER COMPANY, 
 
Petition for Certificate of Public 
Convenience and Necessity. 

  
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
 
On November 29, 2022, the Public Utility Commission of Oregon will hold a Special Public 
Meeting to hear final Staff, company, and public comments on Idaho Power Company’s 2021 
Integrated Resource Plan (IRP).  On December 6, 2022, the Public Utility Commission of 
Oregon will hold a Special Public Meeting to finalize its decision on acknowledgment of Idaho 
Power’s 2021 IRP.  Please see the separately docketed notices for details on those Special Public 
Meetings. 
 
Any comments regarding the Idaho Power 2021 IRP should be filed in docket LC 78 and/or 
provided at the November 29, 2022, Special Public Meeting.  Such comments should relate to 
the content of the 2021 IRP.  Any comments regarding Idaho Power’s Petition for a Certificate 
of Public Convenience and Necessity (CPCN) or the siting of the proposed Boardman to 
Hemingway transmission line should be filed in docket PCN 5 or provided at the December 5, 
2022, public comment hearing. 
 
Dated this 28th day of November, 2022, at Salem, Oregon. 
 
 

 _________________________________ 
John Mellgren 

Administrative Law Judge 
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